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Achievement Assembly 

Our achievement assembly celebrated children who have “concentrated” well this week. Well done to the 

following children:  

Reception: Isla     Year 1: Solomon    Year 2: Miles 

Year 3: Hastaaj        Year 4: Millie      Year 5: Marshall      Year 6: Will 

 

Celebrating Attendance  

Whole school attendance is currently at 95.6% 

Well done to Year 6 for best attendance this week at 100%!   

 

Date for Diary  

• Mon 31st March – Reception class trip to Hall Hill Farm 

• Tues 1st April – Y4 walk around Birtley 

• Thur 10th April – Easter Celebration special lunch (menu on website calendar) 

• Friday 11th April – Break up for Easter – Returning Mon 28th April 

• Thur 8th May – Reception class trip to Safetyworks 

• Mon 2nd June – Inset day – school closed to pupils 

• Fri 4th July - Summer School Fayre 2pm 

• Midnight 15th June – School Uniform order deadline for free to School Delivery 

• Monday 7th July – Occasional Day – school closed to pupils and staff  

• Mon 1st Sept – Inset day – school closed to pupils 

 

Rights Respecting  

Article 24: I have the right to be as healthy as possible.  

 

 

Dance Festival  

What a night! We are so proud of our amazing dancers, who put on a 

fantastic show at the Gateshead School Sports Partnership Dance Festival. Well done everyone! 

#TeamPortobello #GSDF25 

 

Free School Meal eligibility is changing  

The government are making changes to FSM eligibility as of April, if you qualify by 31st March 2025, your 

child will retain free school meals for their current phase of education, up to end of Year 6 in primary and 

if you have any children in secondary up until the end of the secondary school phase too.  

 

The government has extended free school meal eligibility to include some families with no recourse to 

public funds (NRPF) who receive support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999. Please 

see the section headed 'Families with no recourse to public funds' below for information or contact the 

team direct on 0191 433 3729 or at benefitsfsm@gateshead.gov.uk 

 

Click on the link below or contact Mrs Lister for a paper copy of the form, once you have completed the 

form, Mrs Lister can then scan direct to the FSM team too.  

https://www.gateshead.gov.uk/article/7433/Free-school-meals 

 

Comic Relief Red Nose Day 40th Anniversary 

Thank you for your donations for Comic Relief Red Nose Day, you donated £160.11 to Comic Relief, the 

impact of your generosity will be felt in the UK and around the world.   
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Easter Egg Decorating Competition  

We are thrilled to announce that Portobello Primary School will be 

holding our annual Easter egg decorating competition! This year, there 

is no set theme, allowing our children to enjoy complete creative 

freedom. To keep everyone safe, especially those with food allergies, 

we kindly ask that decorated egg entries are not brought into school. 

Instead, families wishing to take part can decorate their eggs at home 

and submit a photograph of their entry via their child's class eSchools assignment, or for Reception 

entries upload onto Seesaw. All staff will have the exciting task of voting for their favourite, and the 

winner will receive a delicious chocolatey prize! All entries must be submitted by Thursday 10th April 

2025. We can't wait to see the amazing designs our talented pupils create – good luck to everyone taking 

part! 

 

Struggle with making payments online?  

Check out the school website for a step-by-step guide or view the how to 

links below: https://parent-support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-

gb/sections/4409410266641-Payments 

 

 

 

 

 

Here’s your free copy of the UK’s  

largest parenting title - Enjoy! 

CLICK HERE 
 

 

 

https://parent-support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/sections/4409410266641-Payments
https://parent-support.parentpaygroup.com/hc/en-gb/sections/4409410266641-Payments
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